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Statement by the Czech Republic

Thank you, (Madame President),

(The Czech Republic aligns itself with the EU statement.)

We are deeply concerned about the persistent serious human rights violations in Belarus. The regime continues to escalate its attacks against members of the opposition, human rights defenders, independent journalists and activists. More than 650 political prisoners are being detained arbitrarily on unfounded charges and suffer from serious ill-treatment including torture. We call for their immediate unconditional release, including the recently sentenced Marya Kaliesnikava and Maksim Znak. All reported human rights violations must be transparently and independently investigated. 
In Russia, civil society organisations, human rights defenders and independent media continue to be targeted and their work is being curtailed by recent legislation. We condemn the practice of shutting off websites as a means to silence independent voices. We repeat our call for the release of the leading opposition figure Aleksei Navalny. In this regard, we expect Russia to comply with the ruling of the European Court of Human Rights. Furthermore it is concerning that, due to limitations imposed by the Russian authorities, the OSCE was not able to observe the elections to the Duma. These were neither free nor fair and can give only a distorted picture of the real political situation in the country.
Continued violations of human rights in Venezuela remain a source of great concern for us. We condemn the persecution of members of the opposition and attacks against media freedom and civil society actors. The humanitarian situation in the country, including access to food, water and health supplies, is very concerning. Holding of free and inclusive presidential, parliamentary and regional elections is essential.   
We are deeply concerned about the recent violence in Afghanistan, including summary and extrajudicial executions. It is critical to ensure accountability for these human rights violations and abuses. We are particularly concerned about the Afghan women and girls and we strongly condemn all forms of violence against them. Afghan women and girls deserve to live in safety, security and dignity. Their rights must be safeguarded and they must be able to participate fully in the Afghan political process and society. 
We strongly condemn the widespread attacks by the military junta against the people of Myanmar, acts amounting to crimes against humanity. We call on the junta to immediately stop the violence against peaceful protesters and cease the persecution of independent journalists, lawyers and human rights defenders. Those arbitrarily detained must be released. We are equally concerned about reports of an upward trend of gender-based violence. 
We are worried about the ongoing conflict in Tigray and northern Ethiopia. We call on all parties to immediately end the violence, ensure a safe and unimpeded humanitarian access and enter a process of peaceful dialogue and reconciliation. 
We continue to be concerned about the situation in Syria and its impact on the civilian population. We strongly condemn the unparalleled, systemic, widespread and gross human rights violations, including crimes against humanity, committed in the DPRK under direct supervision of the State authorities.
